
We're Glad You'reAt Clayton State
Welcome From President Downs
Dear Student:

It is my pleasure to welcome you
to campus for what promises to be one of
the most exciting years in the history of
Clayton State College. We will begin
intercollegiate athletics, inaugurate the

Spivey Recital Hall, and open our beauti-
ful new Continuing Education Building.
Whether you are a new or a returning
student, I am delighted that you will be a

part of this year’s experience.
A new erawill begin on Novem-

ber 12 when the first Clayton State Col-

lege men’s basketball team tips-off against
Piedmont College, AMong the visiting
colleges that our lakers will host this year
in the newly renovated gymnasium are

Kennesaw State, North Georgia, Georgia
Southwestern, Berry, Georgia College, and
Southern Tech. Coach Mason Barfield
has recruited a promising group of student
athletes. I am confident that they will

represent Clayton State proudly on the

floor and in the classroom.
This January we will be privi-

leged to open the Spivey Hall. This im-

Welcome From
Greetings:

Welcome to Clayton State College.

Higher Education has

always offered a fantastic number of

opportunities for anyonewilling to invest
the time and energy to challenge them.

We hope you new students will
find our many resources helpful in the

pursuit of your goals and dreams; we

trust you returning students have already
discovered that the Dean of Students Office

provides a number of student support
services - student activities, study
skills, financial aid, counseling, veter-

ans services, career development....even
lost and found.

Most important, when you
have any question thqt needs to be
answered, we can get you to the right
person to ask the right question. In fact,
with our open-doorpolicy, we’re readily
available to help you figure out what you
want to know.

We believe this is a beautiful
environment in which individuals can

develop their capacities to the fullest -

pressive facility is being built with funds
donated by the late Walter and Emily

Spivey and other community donors.

Spivey Hall will bring to our campus
numerous musical performances from
student recitals to world-class concerts.

Dean Bolander

and we want to help. Please feel good
about asking us for that assistance.

Sincerely,

Robert C. Bolander
Dean of Students

In the fall of 1991, we will offi-
daily begin our third baccalaureate degree
program-a Bachelor of Music. Spivey
Recital Hall will be the centerpiece of this
exciting new undertaking for the College.
Currently enrolled students can begin tak-
ing courses now thatwill apply to the four-
year degree.

Also this academic year, we will
move into the new Continuing Education

Building. This facilitywill be the home of
ourCommunity Services program andwill
host numerous conferences. The move to
this new building will free up space in

existing buildings so that we can better
meet your needs in academics and student
services.

Part of the construction plan around
Spivey Hall and theContinuing Education
Building involves relocating the tennis courts
and athletic fields and constructing addi-
tional paved lots for our free parking.
Unfortunately, this phase of construction

will not be completed for Fall Quarter, so
we ask your cooperation for the interim

period during which parking on campus
may present some problems.

New buildings, athletics, and, of
course, parking are all important parts of
college life, but these sorts of things exist
only to support our real purpose—provid-
ing quality education for all of our stu-
dents. The goal of the Clayton State Col-

lege faculty is to help you become effec-
five, efficient, and joyful lifelong learn-
ers.

A key to achieving this goal is
our nationally recognized general educa-
tion program. The faculty of the College
believes that a sound general education
background is the foundation upon which
all associate and baccalaureate degrees
should be built. The general education
core curriculum at Clayton State College
focuses on eight skills and perspectives
(See President on Page 12)

Welcome From Vice President Osburn
Like many of you, I am new to

Clayton State College and like many of

you, I am having to learn my way around.

Thus, when you feel ovawhelmed at learn-

ing all of the rules and
regulations pertaining
to college life, I can
certainly empathize.

My advice to
you in this situation is
to ask questions. In

the short time that I
have been here atQay-
ton State College, the
friendliness and will-

ingness of the faculty
and staff to provide
answers to questions
has really impressed
me. You will meet

with the same success

as you approach your
advisors and instruc-
tors for assistance.

College can

be one of the most exciting events of your
life. You are going to be challenged to

develop, notonly yourmental abilitiesbut
all aspects of your life. You will be al-
lowed and encouraged to use aspects of

your personality and talents that may sur-
prise you.

Here at Clayton State yon will

sharpen and develop abilities in commu-

nication and critical thinking. These are

skills thatwill be essential for you nomat-
terwhich {aofesâcn you
choose. Take advan-

tage of this opportun^!
Never again inyonriife
will you be surrounded

by somany people who
want you to succeed!
And never again will

you have so much help
to see that you da

College c»tbe
an overwhelming expe-
rience. However, you
will be surprised how

quickly the new and

challenging can become
a part of your routine.

College can also be the

beginning of an excit-

ing and rewarding life.
I challenge you tomake

your Clayton State College experience a

real beginning!

Best of Luck,

Richard L. Osburn
Vice President for Academic Affaks
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CLIJB/ORGANIZATION NEWS

CSCOffersMany StudentOrganizations
Clayton' State College students have an

opportunity to become active in many
campus clubs and organizations. Most

groups have at least one meeting each
month. Many meet during the activities
hourwhile somemeet at other times. The
following clubs and organizations have
been active during the pastacademic year.
Other clubs and organizations may be
formed in the future, based on the needs
and desires of the student body.

AMERICAN PRODUCTION AND
INVENTORY CONTROL SOCIETY
(APICS)

The purpose of APICS is to promote
interaction with practitioners in the field
of production and inventory control; pro-
mote access to current resources of the
Atlanta APICS Chapter; provide career

information through chapter and profes-
sional meetings, seminars, plant tours,
etc.; and provide opportunities for mone-
tary awards from paper competitions, schol-
arships and internships. This club is open
to all Clayton State College full-time stu-
dents.

AMERICAN TECHNICAL
EDUCATION ASSOCIATION (ATEA)

The purposes of ATEA are to provide
an oppwtunity for exchange of ideas among
students enrolled in technical or career
programs and to assist students in becom-
ing and remaining current with today’s
industry needs, equipment, and expecta-
tions. ATEA is open to all Clayton State
College students enrolled in technical or
career programs.

ART CLUB

mentof the educational community. BCAA
is open to all Clayton State College stu-

dents.

CHESS CLUB

The Chess Club’s aim is to foster chess

playing among students, provide aid in

problem-solving skills, and to promote
healthycompetition. It is open to allClay-
ton State College students.

COLLEGE REPUBLICANS

The purposes of the College Republi-
cans are to develop political skills and

leadership abilities among Republican
students as preparation for future service

by them to the party and the community, to
make known and promote the principlesof
the Republican Party among the students
at Clayton State College, to recruit Clay-
ton State College students as members of

the club and members of the Republican
Party, and to aid in the election ofRepub-
lica candidates at all levels ofgovernment.
Membership is open to all Clayton State
College students.

DATA PROCESSING
MANAGEMENT ASSOCIATION
(DPMA)

The purposes ofDPMA are to develop a

better understanding of the nature and func-
tions of data processing and assist them in
solving their individual problems in this
area. It is designed to foster, among its
members, a better understanding of the
vital business role of data processing and
the necessity for a professional attitude
among data processors. Membership is
open to any Clayton State College student
who has the desire to enter the fieldofdata
processing.

DELTA EPSILON CHI

The purposes ofDelta Epsilon Chi are
to provide an organization for the educa-
tional enhancement of marketing, mer-
chandising or management and supervi-
sion majors. Among their goals are the
development of leadership characteris-
tics, self-confidence and a greater under-
standing of the free, competitive enter-

prise system. Students who were mem-

bers of DEÇA in high school would be
particularly interested in this organiza-
tion.

CLAYTON STATE DEMOCRATIC
CLUB THE BENT TREE

The purposes of the Art Club are to

provide a means for career-oriented de-
velopment of skills and techniques for art
students or any persons interested in gr^hic
or three dimensional arts. The club serves
to form and strengthen a bond between the
various art majors through joint projects.
Membership in the ArtClub is open to any
student with an interest in this area.

BAPTIST STUDENT UNION (BSU)

The purposes of the BSU are to provide
fellowship, enrichment and service op-
portunities in an atmosphere of and pro-
motingChristian ideals. The BSU is open
to all Clayton State College students.

BLACK CULTURAL AWARENESS
ASSOCIATION (BCAA)

The objectives of the BCAA are to cul-
tivate, promote, and sustain a cultural
awareness of Blacks and other minority
groups and to contribute to the improve-

The purposes of theClayton State Demo-
cratic Club are to provide a vehicle for in-
dividuals on campus to organize and ex-

press political opinions, to provide infor-
mation to the College community con-

ceming Democratic candidates and their
positions on the issues, and to enable
members of the College community to

meet Democratic elected officials and can-
didates. Membership in this organization
is open to all interested Clayton State
College students.

CLAYTON STATE HONORS
ASSOCIATION

The purpose of the Honors Association
is to facilitate and coordinate activities of
students in the Academic Honors Pro-
gram; to promote the importance of the
Academic Honors Program; and to en-

hance the academic and social experience
of its members. This organization is open
to all students who are accepted in the
Honors Program atClayton StaleCollege.

The views expressed in TheBent Tree are not necessarily the views
of the student body, administration, and faculty of Clayton State College.
Signed editorials represent the opinion of the writer and may or may not
reflect the opinion of the staff. Unsigned editorials are presumed to reflect
the opinion of the staffof The Bent Tree.

The Bent Tree welcomes opinion and commentary from members of
the College community in the form of "Letters to the Editor" or "Freelance
Submissions." These submissions should be sent to The Bent Tree by
depositing them in T/ieBe/I/Tree mailbox in C-57. All submissions should
be typed, double-spaced, and are subject to standard editing based on space
availability. All "Letters to the Editor" must be signed, but names may be
withheld for valid reasons. Unsigned letters will not be published. All
submissions should also include the social security number of the person
writing the submission (forcomplete identification purposes). For further
definition of "Letter to theEditor" or "Freelance Submission" see the Faculty
Advisor of The Bent Tree.

The Bent Tree is published under the direction of the staff of The Bent
Tree. The Bent Tree is published a minimum of four times per quarter
during the fall, winter and spring quarters.

Your Name Should Be In THE BENT TREE
Staff Box. We Meet Each T\iesday and

Thursday at 1:20 P.M. in C-55
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Clubs/Organizations(c jntinued from page 2)-

FIRST SOCIAL ORGANIZATION

The purpose of this organization is to

establish a social organization designed
to provide social opportunities for growth
and enjoyment. The First Social Organ:-
zation isopen to all Clayton State College
students.

GEORGIA ASSOCIATION OF
NURSING STUDENTS (GANS)

The purposes of GANS are to help
prepare student nurses for their career

after college and to serve as a liaison
between members of the College on aca-

demie and non-academic matters. This

organization is open to all Clayton State

College students with nursing as their
declared major.

INTERNATIONAL AWARENESS
CLUB (lAC)

The purposes of the lAC are to stimu-
late interest in foreign languages and
cultures. You do not have to be enrolled in
a foreign language course to be amember
of the International Awareness Club. The
lAC sponsors the annual International
Awareness Month.

MATHEMATICS/COMPUTER
SCIENCE CLUB

The purposes of the Mathematics/
Computer Science Club is to promote
enjoyment, understanding and scholar-

ship in mathematics, and increase aware-
ness ofacademic and careeropportunities
in mathematics and related areas. This

organization is open to all Clayton State

College students.

MUSIC CLUB

The purposes of the Music Club arc to

support students in the development of
their musical talents, to be of service to

the music department and to assist in the

promotion and production of a variety of
musical programs. It is not necessary to

be music major to be active in the Music
Club.
PHI BETA LAMBDA (PBL)

The purposes ofPBL are to develop the

qualities necessary for business and civic
leadership. Membership in PBL is open
to anyone who is enrolled in any business
course atClayton StateCollege. Students
who have been members of the Future
Business Leaders of America (FBLA)
would be particularly interested in Phi
Beta Lambda.

ROTORACT

Rotoract is affiliated with the Rotary
Club ofClayton County. The main pur

pose of this organization is community
service activities. It is open to all Clayton
State College students.

RUNNERS CLUB

The purposes of the Runners Club is to

seek and promote a positive image for
CSC by participating in off-campus races,
treks, fun runs, etc.; to promote the rela-

tionship between a healthy mind and a

healthy body; to complement the future
track team; topromote running/jogging as

a healthy, sensible alternative to destruc-
tive habits; and to promote the clear mind
and positive attitude that results from

running. This organization is open to all

Clayton State College students.

SOCIETY FOR HUMAN RESOURCE
MANAGEMENT (SHRM)

STUDENT AMERICAN DENTAL
HYGIENISTS ASSOCIATION
(SADHA)

The purpose of SADHA is to promote
better dental health at the C liege and in

our community. SADHA i open to any
student enrolled in the D al Hygiene
program.

STUDENT GOVERNMENT
ASSOCIATION (SGA)

The SGA provides a framework through
which students may work and participate
in the operation and the development of
the Collège. TheSGA appoints students to
several faculty/student committees, sub-
committees and commissions which are

responsible for coordination and supervi-
sion of student-oriented activities and func-
lions. Involvement in the SGA, either
directly (serving as a representative, being
appointed to a committee or working on

one of the many SGA projects) or indi-

recily (by participating in die elections ari
giving support to the SGA), is encourage
by the College.

STUDENTS SUPPORTING OTHEI
STUDENTS (SSOS)

SSOS is an organization for Clayto:
SlateCollege students who are returning ti

school after an absence of several year
and desire interaction with similar stu

dents.

UNITED METHODIST
FELLOWSHIP (UMF)

The purpose of the UMF is to provide a

opportunity for interested students to joii
together forChristian fellowship, worship
study and service. UMF will offer partici
pating students a chance to learn and grov
spiritually, as well as intellectually
Membership is open to all Clayton Stab

College students.

Teresa Chumley Takes First In
PBL National Competition

The purposes of SHRM is to provide as-

sistance for the professional development
of its members; to provide international

leadership by establishing and supporting
standardsofexcellence in human resource

management; to provide the impetus for
research to improve management tech-
niques; to make students aware of the
human resource management field to ere-

ate a better understanding of its function
and importance; and to provide a forum in
which students can contact professionals
working in the fields of human resource

management. Membership in SHRM is

open to all Clayton State College stu-

dents.

A Clayton State College sopho-
more, Teresa Chumley, placed first in the
nation in Phi Beta Lambda’s Machine

Transcription Competitive Event. The

competition was held at the National Phi
Beta Lambda Conference, July 6-9,1990,
in Washington, D.C.

To be able to compete in this

competition, Teresa placed first in this
event at the State and Regional competi-

tive events. Therefore, she wasGeorgia’s
representative in the Machine Transcrip-
tion Event

This event involves transcribing
business documents, letters, memos, re-
ports, and tables, from a cassette tape. No

specific instructions are given; the student
is only told if the document to be dictated
is a letter, memo, etc. Each contestant is
to know how to set up the business docu-
ment and must do so in mailable format

(appropriate margins, no errors, etc.). Also,
the studentmust provide the correctpune-
tuation including paragraphs.

Though each student must pro-
vide his^er own transcriber, each student
selects the type of equipment and soft-
ware to use from a list provided by the
school hosting the event. Teresa used
WordPerfect 5.0 to transcribe her work.

Teresa is the first student from

Clayton State College to place first in a

Phi Beta Lambda national competition.
CSC began its PBL Chapter in 1971 and
has had approximately ten students place
in the top ten-but Teresa is the first to

place Number One!
Teresa is a graduateofJonesboro

High school. After working as a forklift
driver, she decided she would never be
able to ‘ ‘move up” in a company without
a better education and marketable skills.
This is when she decided to enterClayton
State College as an Office Technology
certificate major. When nearing the end
of her one-year certificate program, she
decided to continue her education. She
will complete her A.A.S. Degree with a

major in Office Administration at the end
of Fall Quarter, 1990.

Special Photo/CSC Public information

STUDENT HONORED - Clayton State College student Teresa Chumley ofJonesboro
recently won first place in Machine Transcription at the Phi Beta Lambda (PBL)
National Leadership Conference. Phi Beta Lambda is a professional association for
students pursuing business careers. Pictured with Ms. Chumley are Dr. Carol

Hemson, Assistant Professor ofBusiness Education; Dr. Don Phillips, Head of the
Department of Marketing and Management and Professor ofManagement;
and Dr. Benita Moore, Assistant Professor of Business Education.
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Guidelines For Newspaper
Submissions Listed

The Bent Tree will contain six
basic types of entries. They are listed as

follows:
1. News - News stories are to be

straight forward descriptionsofupcoming
or past events of relevance to the campus
community. The reporter should refrain
from making judgments or expressing
opinion in a news story. Quoted opinions
should be attributed as specifically as

possible. News stories shouldbe balanced
in approach and accurate in detail. News
stories are written only by staff members
of The Bent Tree.
2. Features - Features are staff-produced
articles, poems, essays, reviews, listings,
etc., of a non-controversial nature. This
would include magazine-type submissions.
The basic purpose of a feature is to pro-
vide useful and/or interesting information
to the audience of The Bent Tree.

3. Editorials - Editorials are staff-
written expressions of opinion on a topic
of current interest to the audience of The
Bent Tree. Unsigned editorials are pre-
sumed to represent the opinion of The
Bent Tree staff. Signed editorials repre-
sent the opinion of the writer and may or
may not reflect staffconsensus. Editorials
should be clearly identified as such by
either placement on the editorial page or
specific notation. Any factual informa-
tion contained in editorials should be
accurate.

4. Letters - Letters to the editor
should be published only if they address a
matter of current and timely concern to
The Bent Tree. Letters are subject to
standard editing, but the editors should be
careful that the editing does not alter the
writer’s basic message. Editors are not

obligated to print all letters, but if letters
are received on both sides of a controver-
sial issue, letters on each side should be
printed. If more than one letter is to be
printed on either side of a controversial

issue, the numberof letters printed should
be roughly in proportion to the number
received on each side. Unsigned letters
will not be accepted. Names maybewith-
held for valid reasons.

5. Freelance Submissions -

Freelance submissions may be accepted
from members of the College community
on any subject, but a submission that is
essentially a short statementofopinion on
a timely subject should be submitted as a

letter to the editor and not as a freelance
article. Theeditor should accept freelance
submissions only if they are well written,
substantive, accurate in fact and of inter-
est to the audience of TheBent Tree. The
editor should take care to make sure that a
variety of submissions are accepted if
they are offered. This is so that one point
of view does not dominate. Freelance
submissions will not be accepted on a

regular or continuing basis from a single
organization or individual. Regular sub-
missions are included under category six
(columns). Freelance submissions should
be clearly identified as not being written
by the staff of The Bent Tree. Headings
such as “Guest commentary,” “Student
viewpoint,’ ’ etc., can be usedby the editor
in identifying such submissions. As an

alternative, the by-line or a statement at
the end of an article could be used to

identify the author if not a member of the
staff.

6. Columns - These are regularly
appearing articles that fall in none of the
above categories. Members of the Col-
lege community who contribute a regular
column to The Bent Tree become auxil-
iary members of the staff and agree to
meet space, style, deadline and format re-
quirements as theeditorshall decide. Col-
umnists shall, however, be given editorial
freedom as to content. These columns
should be clearly identified as such by
placement, title, or appropriate notation.

PotentialParking Crush
AtCSCWillNecessitate
Shuttle Buses This Fall

With a record number of stu-
dents expected during the Fall quarter, the
College anticipates a shortage of parking
.spaces, especially during the morning hours.

When all spaces on campus are
full, vehicles will be directed to a shuttle
parking lot on the upper P.E. fields (see
map on right).

Between 8:30 ajn. and 1:30 p.m.,
;^tonday through Friday, free bus service
will beprovidedbetween this shuttlepark-

ing lot and the Administration Building
parking loL Bu.ses will leave every seven
or eight minutes.

All students should plan to arrive
early for classes, especially during the
first several weeks of the quarter.

Curb parking will be allowed only
in designated areas. During the Fall quar-
ter, a number ofcurb areas will be marked
where parking will be allowed. Itwill be a
violation to park along undesignated curbs.

Services Offered by the Counseling and Career Center
Student Center Building Room D-208

□ Cm’eer Counseling - Individual œssions with a career counselor are available to
all students who request them. Requests may be made in person at D-208 or by
telephoning 961 -3515 foranappointment. Thepurposeof these sessions are toassist
students with;

1) Identifying their interests, values, and skills;
2) Exploring various career fields:
3) Making decisions and plans;
4) Preparing for the career field chosen; and
5) Preparing to obtain a job in the field of choice.

□ Workshops - Watch the bulletin boards for time and place of these workshops!

1) Making a‘‘Major” Decision
2) Resume Development
3) Interview Techniques
4) Stress Management
5) Networking
6) Business Dress and Etiquette

□ Career Resource Center - This center contains:

1) Counselors:
2) Two PC’s with career guidance software;
3) Two PC’s with study skill software;
4) Books on Career Planning, Resume Development and Interview Techniques;
5) Catalogues from other colleges;
6) Files of career reference material;
7) and much more!

□ CareerPlanningCourse - This course, offered through the School ofTechnology,
is taught by a counselor. It carries two quarter hoursof institutional credit and is open
to all students.
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JOB PLACEMENT/CO-OP NEWS
AirTrafficControlCo-op Program
Has Six Students Currenty Involved

This quarter Clayton State has a

record number of students working at the
Federal Aviation Administration (FAA)
as Co-op students. Rodney Peek, David
Prowart, and Ivan Harstrudt are returning
for their second work session whereas

Virginia Croft, David Gelmini, and Eric
Rose are beginning their careers with the
Center.

These students are learning to

solve Air Traffic Control problems through
a joint venture between the school and the
FAA known as a cooperative education

program, co-op for short. They will spend
two to three work sessions at the Atlanta
Air Traffic Control Center in Hampton,
Georgia, earning money and studying
aviation and air traffic control. These
sessions alternate with quarters of aca-
demie work in business at Clayton State.

When they receive their baccalaureate

degree from Clayton and complete their

co-op sessions, they shall be sent to Okla-
homaCity where theFAA trains all of their
air traffic controllers. The school in Okla-
homaCity consists of 12 weeks on intense
and rigorousprogramming inwhich gradu-
ates of co-op programs go into with an

advantage in knowledge and skills.
We are looking for a few more

students for this program. Ifyou are inter-
ested in applying for consideration, sign
up in the Counseling and Career Center by
October 26,1990, to take the institutional
administration of the Air Traffic Control

Aptitude Test on November 2,1990, from
9:00 a.m. until 12:00 p.m. This is the first

step toward a career in air traffic control
and earnings of over $60,000 annually.

See related story on this page.

Placement And Cooperative Education

Recruitment Schedule For September-October

Sept. 25 United Parcel Service/ C-Lobby
Dept of Labor

8:30 a.m. - 3:00 p.m.
Loaders & Unloaders
$8.00 per hour

Sept. 26 United Parcel Service/ C-Lobby
Dept of Labor

6:00 p.m. - 8:30 p.m.
Loaders & Unloaders
$8.00 per hour

Oct.l U.S. Marine Corps C-Lobby 8:30 a.m. - 2:30 p.m.
Career/Reserve Opportunities

Oct 4 United Parcel Service/ C-Lobby
Dept of Labor

8:30 a.m. - 3:00 p.m.
Loaders & Unloaders
$8.00 per hour

Oct. 16 First Atlanta Bank/ Sign up in

First Wachovia Bank D-208
Operations Manager
Training Program
$19,000-$22,500

Oct. 17 United Parcel Service/ C-Lobby
Dept, of Labor

8:30 a.m. - 3:00 p.m.
Loaders & Unloaders
$8.00 per hour

Oct 18 United Parcel Service/ C-Lobby
Dept of Labor

6:00 p.m.- 8:30 p.m.
Loaders & Unloaders
$8.00 per hour

BEFORE YOU CAN FOLLOW YOUR DREAMS,
YOU'VE GOT TO FOLLOW THE RULES.
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Men who don't register with Selective Service aren't eligible
for federal student aid, job training, and most federal employ-
ment. So register at the post office within a month of your T^Bth
birthday. It only takes five minutes to fill out a simple card.

RegisterWHh Selective Service.
It'sQuick. H's Easy. Audit'sThe law.

Placement and Cooperative Education Services

Student Center Building Room D-208 961-3518

Services Offered

□ Business files that provide career literature on companies.

□ Business in Review - held annually,allows employers tomeet students on campus
to illustrate employment options.

□ Employment interviews, held regularly on campus, provide students with ad-

vanee knowledge of the needs of potential employers.

□ Workshops and video-tapes that develop employability, such as:

Job search information
Resume preparation
Successful interviewing techniques
Wardrobe planning

□ Employment opportunities are available for part-time, summer, vacation, and
temporary positions.

□ Full-time job placement assistance is provided for graduates with associate

degrees, and certificates in the career and technical programs, as well as graduates
of the business baccalaureate degree programs.

□ Cooperative Education/Intemships provide students with actual work assign-
ments related to their programs of study. Requirements foradmittance to co-opmay
be obtained in the Placement and Cooperative Office.

Sign Up Early For The FAA Air

Traffic Control Co-op Examination
It’s that time of year again when

we look forward to filling co-op positions
with the Federal Aviation Administration

(FAA). In order to be eligible for consid-
eration to become an Air Traffic Control

Co-op, a studentmustpass awrittenexam.
This exam. The Air Traffic Control Sys-
tern Exam, shall be administered to a

maximum of25 Clayton State students on

Friday, November 2, 1990, at 9:00 a.m.

The first25 eligible students who
register with the Counseling and Career

Center, D-208, by Friday, October 26,
1990, shall be scheduled for this test date.
In order to be eligible to be one of the
students selected as a co-op for Winter
work session, the student must 1) be en-

rolled in a baccalaureate degree program
or be a current student in an associate

program with immediate plans for con-

tinuing in a four year program at Clayton
State College, 2) be a citizen of the United
States, 3) have a 2.0 or higher grade point
average, 4) have earned 45 quarter hours

by the end of Fall Quarter 1990, and 5)
earn a passing score on this aptitude test.

The students who become Air

Traffic Control Co-ops must also meet

Support The
CLAYTON STATE
LAKERS

certain medical requirements, satisfy se-

curity requirements, and complete the train-

ing program prior to their 31st birthday.
We currently have seven students serving
as FAA Co-ops and we hope to add more
in the near future.

Dental Hygiene
Services Available
The CSC Dental Hygiene De-

partment offers free dental

hygiene services to
students and the pubiic.

Services avaiiabie are orai

examinations, x-rays, teeth
cleaning, and referrai
for other dentai or
medical treatment.

Hours of operation are

9 a.m. - Noon
and 2 - 5 p.m.,

Monday through Friday.
Appointments may be made

by caliing 961-3441 or in

person in Room D-103. The
latest techniques of

sterilization and infection
control are used.
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HollowayToPresentViola
Recital on October 11

TREE SEPTEMBER 24,1990^

Lyceum is In Need Of A New Server For Receptions Following
Wednesday Evening Receptions - $6.00 Per Reception (1 hr.)
For information On This Exciting Position (If Cookies And
Punch Turn You On) Contact Rob Taylor In C-57 Now.

Wall StreetJournal European
Correspondent To Lecture

Ms. Doris Holloway will be fea-
lured in a viola recital on Thursday,Octo-
ber 11,1990. The recital will take place in
room G-132 and will begin at 12:05 p.m.
She normally performs a solo recital for
the Lyceum cultural program each year.
She also accompanies many of the other
performers on campus. She has served as

an orchestra member for many Clayton
State Music Theatre performances.

Clayton State College will offer
a Bachelor of Music degree program
beginning with the Fall Quarter of 1991,
according to Dr. Harry S. Downs, Presi-
dent of the College.

The new program will be in place
during the first full year of operation of
Spivey Hall, the College’s $4.2 million
recital hall built with donations from the
Walter and Emilie Spivey Foundation
and area citizens and corporations.

The Board of Regents of the
University System of Georgia approved
the {wogram at its June 13 meeting, au-
ihorizmg Clayton State to add its third
baccalaureate degree program.

The College already awards
Bachelor of Business Administration
degrees through the School of Business
and Bachelor ofNursing through the School
of He^th Sciences.

The new Bachelor of Music
degree program will offer majors in per-
forraance, composition and instrument
building, and will be the first four-year
program offered through the School of
Arts and Sciences. The College already
offers both a two-year transfer degree
program and a two-year “career program”
in music.

Studentswill be able to enroll in
fieshman-level classes in the new degree
program during the 1991-92 academic
year and the first baccalaureate degrees
will be awarded in June of 1995.

Since most college music pro-

Ms. Holloway is a coordinator of
FineArts atClayton StateCollege. She is
also amember of the Atlanta String Quar-
tet and serves as organist at Mary Branan
United MethodistChurch. She is a former
member of the Atlanta and San Diego
Symphony Orchestras and the Emory String
Quartet She received herB.F.A. from the
University ofGeorgia and her M.M. from
the University of Illinois.

grams in Georgia and the southeast are

training students for music education
careers, and possible careers in solo per-
formance, Clayton State proposed a pro-
gram for the trainingofmusicians in areas
where demands are increasing.

Emphasis will be placed on a

community atmosphere inwhich students
will study together and learn to appreciate
each other’s contributions to the musical
process. A commoncoreofmusic courses
will focus on music in cultural, historical
and technological contexts.

Also included in the new degree
programwill be small ensemble perform-
anees, designed to train students to de-
velop their technical abilities as well as
analytical and communicative skills nec-
essary for making music with others.

Instructors in the program will
take advantage of a renewed interest in
the performanceofearlymusic, aswell as
recent developments in digital electronic
musical technology. Students majoring
in the performance area will experience
an emphasis in chambermusic, early music
or keyboard.

The Walter and Emilie Spivey
Foundation, created for the sole purpose
of supporting the fine arts programs at

Clayton StateCollege,will provide funds
for scholarships, an enhanced performing
arts series, and ameans to employ nation-
ally and internationally knownmusicians
to hold master classes each quarter for the
College’s music students.

Writer Has First-Hand
View Of The Current
Situation In Europe

The first presentation in a lec-
ture/forum series, entitled "the World in

Revolution," will beMr.William Echikson.
His topic will be "The World in
Revolution:The View From Europe." He
will speak on Wednesday, October 10, at
7:00 p.m. and again on Thursday, October
11, at 12:05 p.m. Both talks will take place
in room D-223.

Mr. Echikson is currently the Eu-
ropean correspondent for The Wall Street
Journal and as such covers the European
business scene from a base in Brussels.
His is also a frequent contributor to

Newsweek, BusinessWeek, Reader’s Di-
gest, and The Economist. Prior to joining
the staff of The Wall Street Journal in
March, 1990, he served as the East Euro-

pean correspondent for The Christian Sci-
enceMonitor. A Magna Cum Laude gradu-
ate of Yale University, Mr. Echikson earned
his BA with honors in history.

Mr. Echikson’s first book Light-
ing the Night: Revolution in Eastern Eu-

rope, was first published in London in

Mr. Robert Tomasello and Mr.
William Tomasello will present a volley-
ball clinic on Tuesday, October 16,1990.
This participatory clinic will stress tech-
nique and style of play, in addition to
other pertinent information and demon-
strations of this popular athletic/recrea-
tional activity. The clinic will take place
from 12:00-2:00 p.m. in the gymnasium.
This is the first program in the Lyceum
"Health andWellness" series.

Mr. Robert Tomasello has been
involved in competitive volleyball for 16
years. In 1976, he was a member of the
Qayton County Paries and Recreation Men’s
Volleyball League’s Tournament runner-
up team. In 1977, he was accepted for an
interview forapositionon the 1980United
States Olympic Volleyball Team. While
at LaGrange College, he was voted Most
Valuable Player in the Men’s Athletic
Association Volleyball League and Tour-
nament. More recently, he was a member
of the 1983 Clayton County Parks and

July, 1990, with the American edition

being published in September, 1990. The
French edition will be published in Octo-
ber, 1990. With regard to Echikson’s
book, Miklos Haraszti, Hungarian oppo-
sition leader wrote, “Reading Lighting
the Night, I recognized everything I went
through fighting for democracy here in

Hungary.”
In 1989-90, he was a Fellow at

Harvard University, where he lectured
and wrote at Harvard’s Russian Research
Center. He was awarded the John Court-
ney Murray Fellowship by Yale Univer-
sity. This traveling fellowship for Yale

graduates allowed him to spend a year
studying in France. Media Guide hon-
ored him from 1986 to 1989 by naming
him one of the “Top Ten Foreign Corre-
spondents” each of these years.

Mr. Echikson is held in high re-

gard by both political and economic lead-
ers in Eastern Europe. Vaclav Havel,
President of Czechoslovakia, wrote,
“William Echikson was one of the few
Western journalists in Czechoslovakia
during the hard years, who not only wrote
a lot about it but really cared.” Solidarity
leader Lech Waiesa wrote, “Bill Echikson
is a good friend of Poland.”

Recreation Men’s Volleyball Champion-
ship Team and the 1983 Georgia Parks
andRecreationMen’s District Volleyball
Championship Team. Mr. Tomasello is a

member of the United States Volleyball
Association (USVBA).

Mr.William Tomasello is an as-
sistant to the WestGeorgia College NCAA
Division II women’s volleyball team and
has been an instructor in the Power “BB”
Volleyball Clinics offered at Emory Uni-
versity for the past two years. As a player
he is USVBA sanctioned and is amember
of the USVBA and the North Georgia
Volleyball Association (NGVA). He is
also a USVBA certified linesman. He is a
member of the Ellenwood Plowboys vol-
leyball team which is ranked first in Power
“B” volleyball by the NGVA. Recent
USVBA Power “B” tournament victo-
ries he has participated in include the
Savannah Club Classic, Chattanooga Open
Invitational Tournament, and the Char-
lotte Power Play Tourney.

THE CLAYTON STATE LAKERS
NEED YOU!

TheCSCAthleticDepartment is looking for per-
sons to work as hosts/hostesses, scorekeep-
ers, and clock operators for the CSC Lakers.
Experience is desirable, but he iswilling to train
the right candidates. Please see Coach Barfield
at the Gym A.S.A.P. or call him at 961-3540.

Bachelor OfMusic Degree Program
To Start In September, 1991

VolleyballClinic SetForOctober 16
In Clayton State Gymnasium
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CAMPUS NEWS
CSC Library Offers "Amnesty"
For PersonsWith Overdue Books

JIS ^

CSC

The Clayton State College Li-

brary will hold a “fine free’ ’ week begin-
ning Monday, October 1, and continuing
through Monday, October 8.

Patrons may return all overdue
books to the library with no questions
asked. Books should be placed in the

“ForgivenessBox,’ ’which will be located

in the lobby of the library, or returned in
the library’s book drop located on the
outside of the building.

Library hours ofoperations start-
ing September 25 are Monday through
Thursday, 7:15 a.m.-10:30 p.m.; Friday,
7:15 a.m.-5:{X) p.m.; Saturday, 10:00 a.m.-
3:00 p.m.; and Sunday, 12:00-5:00 p.m.

Workshops: October 1-2 at 4:00 PM Gym Lobby

Tryouts: October 3 at 5:00 PM Gym

1 For More Information: Call 961-3669

1
L

y
■A

THE STUDENT STUDY LOUNGE
IS LOCATED IN D-214.

INDIVIDUAL STUDY CARRELS
AND GROUP STUDY TABLES

ARE AVAILABLE FOR YOUR USE.

IT'S THE QUIETEST PLACE ON CAMPUS.

THURSDAY, 9/S7
1S:05 -1:10 PM

IN FRONT OF THE LIBRARY

Regents’ Test Alert
1. What is the Régents’Test?

The Regents' Test fe a test used by the Unh/ersity System ofGeorgia to deterr
mine students competence In reading and writing. A certain level of

competence in these areas os demonstrated on this test is requked for

graduation. Thus passing this test is as milestone toward graduation just as
passing a course is a milestone toward graduation. The test takes less than
three hours to complete and corefets of cn essay and a reading section.

2. Who needs to take the Regents’ Test this quarter?

All students who plan to graduate with a two- or four-year degree from

Clayton State College must tcake and pass the Regents' Test dt some point
in their academic career. Students who have completed their English and
Speech requirements ore eligible to take this test.;

Studentswho have 46 ormore quarter hoursand have not taken and passed
both parts of the Regents' should plan to take it this quarter. Students who
are required to take it shall receive a card from the Counseling and Career
Center notifying them of the dates and time for the tests. TWs card also acts
as their ticket for admission to the test.

Should astudentdesire or need to take this test,yetnot receive an admission
card byMonday,October 15,1990, he or she should repuesta card from Dr.
Don Carson in D-208.

3. When is the Regents’ Test offered this quarter?

This quarter the Regents' Test shall be offered four times rather than two.

It shall be offered on Monday, October 23,1990 at 2:00 p.m. and again at
6:00 p.m. It shall also be offered on Tuesday, October 24,1990 at 2:00 p.m.
and again at 6:00 p.m. This should allowmore students to find a time devoid
of class and work obligatiorTS in which they can take this test.
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CLUB/0RGÀNIZAT10JN NEWS
CSC's AmericanProductionAnd

Inventory Control Society Elects
Officers For '90/91 Academic Year

^ STUDENT ELECTED STATE VICE PRESIDENT - CSC Student, DeeAnn *

% Dufileld (right), was elected Vice President of the Georgia Chapter of Delta
1 Epsilon Chi for 1990-91. Ms. Duffield won third place in the "Sales Represen- ?'
1 tative" competition at the Georgia Career Development Conference this past
1 Spring. She is employed byMacy's. Pictured withMs.Duffield is Ms. Deborah
1 Curlette, Clayton State College Delta Epsilon advisor and Instructor ofMar-
1 keting Management.

People For TheAmerican Way Head
Talks About Community Involve-
ment On October 17-18

by Steve Rigdon
Student Freelance Submission

The American Production and

Inventory Control Society (APICS) held
its first election on June 5, 1990. There
were three elected positions to be filled,
which included president, secretary, and
treasurer. Congratulations to Mary Coll
forwinning thepresidential position; John
Snow, who was elected as secretary; and
Jeff Hughes, who will fill the position of
treasurer. We feel these newly elected
officerswill do much to further APICS at

Clayton State College during their 1990-
1991 term.

In their first year, as well as

APICS's first year at Clayton State, the
new officers will see new growth and de-

velopment of the APICS student chapter
on the campus. APICS is an organization
which promotes education concerning ef-
ficiency in manufacturing, as well as the
service industry. APICS has plans for on-
campus workshops during die year to in-
crease knowledge for attaining certifica-
lion in APICS of individual members.

There are plans to visit several
manufacturing and service industries. A
highlightof these tourswill be companies
such as Vemay Manufacturing in Griffin
and others, which employ the Deming
philosophy was first introduced in Japan
after World War II to bring Japan to its
high level of quality and productivity,
which itenjoys today. During these tours.

m
SOCIETY FOR

HUMAN
RESOURCE

MANAGEMENT
If you are a student inter-
ested in Human Resource
Management or any field of
business - SHRM Is inter-
ested in you!

Stop by our table on Club
Day, September 27,1990, in
front of the library.

See You There!

students will see the useofstatistical proc-
ess control(SPC) in the work place. SPC
works as a tool to attain high quality stan-
dards for such companies.

APICS will also visit facilities,
which use only basic production principles
and others that may have state-of-the-art
computerized production methods. One
such high-tech facility isTDK in Peachtree
City. TDK is a production of video tapes.

On May 15, 1990 APICS mem-

bers toured the Delta facility in Atlanta.
The group was given a complete tour,
which included necessary work performed
in maintenance and rebuilding of L-1011
aircraft. Members visited the tire shop,
wing repair, and jet engine repair shops for
this aircraft. APICS members not only left
with a knowledge of the work and insights
concerning this work, but a feeling of the
high priority for safety inDelta’s organiza-
lion.

These tours help students see the
business world he or she will be a part of
after graduation. A student will see why
importance is placed on efficiency and
quality in their field of study. APICS at-

tempts to cover each field, whether in ac-

counting, technical, or human resources.

All students are welcome and
encouraged to benefit from the tours. If
youwould like information in APICS oron
the plant tours, please contact Professor
Chris Haberland, APICS faculty advisor,
in office C-ll-F.

Students Should
Check On Their
Measles Immuniza-
tion Status

College students are among
the groups of young adults identified
by the Center for Disease Control as
susceptible for contracting measles.
Outbreaks of measles continue to oc-

cur on college campuses - including a

recent outbreak at the University of
Georgia, with 41 confirmed cases during
the spring term 1990.

Health officials are concerned
that the potential for epidemic spread
of measles in Georgia is very real. In
recognition of this potential, Clayton
State College strongly urges all stu-
dents bom after January 1,1957, tobe
fully immunized against measles.

If you have doubts about your
present immunization status, please con-
tact your personal physician.

On October 17-18, Lyceum will
present two presentations by Mr. John H.
Buchanan, Jr. His topic will be "Commu-
nity: The Need For Collective Responsi-
bility." HisWednesday lecturewill begin
at 7:00 p.m. and his Thursday lecture will
begin at 12:05 p.m. Both of his presenta-
tions will take place in room D-223.

His presentation is the first in a

three-part series on "Community Involve-
ment." This series was proposed by the
Clayton State College Honors Associa-
tion. members of this student group will
host and introduce each of the programs.

Mr. Buchanan, is currently Chair-
man of People for the American Way, a
non-partisan constitutional liberties or-

ganization. He is also a seniorassociate of
the Kettering Foundation and serves on

the Foundation’s International Commit-
tee. Additionally, he is President of the
Council for the Advancement ofCitizen

ship and Vice Chairman of the Republi-
can Mainstream Committee.

For 16 years, he represented the
Sixth District of Alabama in the U.S.
Congress. As amemberof the Education
and LaborCommittee, he served as rank-
ing minority member of the Post Secón-
dary Education Subcommittee and as sen-
ior republican on the Elementary, Secón-
dary, and Vocational Education Subcom-
mittees. He was deeply involved in the
writing of all major education legislation
in recent years.

In 1978-80, he served as amem-
ber of the U.S. delegation to the United
Nations’ Human Rights Commission and
wa amemberof theU.S. delegation to the
28th United National General Assembly.
Mr. Buchanan is a graduate of Samford
University and Southern Theological
Seminary and has done graduate work in
economics at the University of Virginia.
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President Downs NamesA
Director For Spivey Hall

Dr. Harry S. Downs, President of
Clayton State College, has announced the
appointment of Sherryl Lucarelli as Di-
rector of Spivey Recital Hall. Ms. Lucarelli
will be responsible for the programming
and management of the new 405-seat per-
formance facility, currently under con-
struction on a beautiful wooded site over-

looking the 12-acre lake on the Clayton
State campus.

“We are pleased to have Ms.
Lucarelli join us at Clayton State College
to direct the opening of this magnificent
new music hall, which will serve the cul-
lural andeducational interestsofAtlanta’s
SouthernCrescent,”Dr. Downs said. “Her
background in arts administration and in

developing academic partnerships is the
ideal blend of experience we were seek-

ing.”
Ms. Lucarelli, who has held po-

sitions at the University ofSouthern Cali-
fomia for the past 16 years, joined USC’s
School of Performing Arts in 1974 as Di-
rectorofPublic Events, planning and pro-
moting performance events featuring world-
renowned artists, faculty artists and stu-

dent recitals.
Since 1983, she has served as

Director of Academic Relations for the

College of Letters, Arts and Sciences at

use, helping to build partnerships be-
tween college faculty and public school
educators.

A cum laude music graduate of
UCLA, Ms. Lucarelli began her profes-
sional career as advertising manager and
associate public relations director for the

Los Angeles Philharmonic, promoting sym-
phony orchestra concerts, recitals and cham-
ber music concerts at the Los Angeles
Music Center and Hollywood Bowl from
1970-74.

Ms. Lucarelli will be working
with performing artists, educators and com-
munity organizations from throughout the
region, developing the performance sched-
ule for Spivey Hall. Upon completion,
Spivey Hall will feature amagnificent79-
rank pipe organ, a stage which will ac-
commodate a 100-voice choir, and an

orches&a pit with seating for a 50-piece
orchestra.

Former FCC Branch Chief Will

Speak On Motivating Students

Lyceum's first lecture of the aca-
demie year will be a presentation on

"Motivating Students to Excel in a Mul-
ticultural World" by Dr. Patricia Russell-
McCloud, J.D. She will speak in room D-
223 at 7:00 p.m. on Wednesday, October
3, and again on October 4, at 12:05 p.m.

She will be the first speaker in
the "Cultural Diversity" lecture series. This

program was proposed to Lyceum by the
College's Black Cultural Awareness As-
sociation (BCAA).

Dr. Russell-McCloud, is a pro-
fessional orator and President ofRussell-
McCloud and Associates of Atlanta, a

motivational speaking and training pro-
fessional association. An attorney, she is
certified to practice before the U.S. Su-

preme Court. She has served as Chief of
the Complaints Branch of the Broadcast
Bureau of the Federal Communications
Commission in Washington, D.C. A gradu-

ate of Kentucky State University and the
Howard University Law School, she has
also completed extensive post-graduate
study in law at Harvard University.

Dr. Russell-McQoud is frequently
called on to speak to a variety of govern-
ment, corporate and community organi-
zations throughout the United States, Car-
ibbean, and West Africa. She has toured

colleges and universities under the spon-
sorship of the Adolph Coors Company
and The Black Collegian magazine.

Recently she was a featured

speaVe. at Georgia State University’s
“Eiack Student on Predominantly White

Campuses” conierence. She holds mem-

bership in the Naúonal Bar Association,
NAACP and tit-, Natn mal Urban League.
Several members of BCAA heard her speech
at this conference. They were quite im-

pressed with her presentation and sug-
gested that she open this lecture series.

Wellness Fair

Thursday, October 18
ORGANIZATIONS TO BE REPRESENTED

(BoothsWill Be Set Up In The Lobby Of The C-Building From 9:00 a.m. - Noon)

AID Atlanta
Alcoholics Anonymous
American Heart Association
Anchor Hospital
Anxiety Disorder Institute of Atlanta
Arrive Alive
Arthritis Foundation
Atlanta Women's Medical Center
Battered Women’s Association

Clayton Eye Clinic
Clayton General Hospital
CSC Dental Hygiene Department
CSC Department of Public Safety

CSC Nursing Department
Cook Vision Center

Cooperative Extension Service
Decatur Hospital
Emory Hospital

Mental Health Association
Mothers Against Drunk Driving

Narcotics Anonymous
National Association for People with AIDS

North Atlanta Addiction Center

Occupational Health Care
Parkwood Hospital

Sickle Cell Foundation

FREE SCREENINGS (Except Where Noted)

Q Blood Pressure (CSC Nursing Department)
Q Glaucoma and Cataracts (Clayton Eye Clinic)
Q Hearing (CSC Nursing Department)
Q Health Profile (CSC Nursing Department)
□ Vision Titmus (CSC Nursing Department)
Q Body Composition - Measurement of Body Fat

and Recommended Caloric Intake-$5;
Cholestoral Screening-$7;
Triglyceride Screening-$7;

Diabetes Screening-$5 (Occupational Health Care)

SEMINARS (Located in B and C-Buildings)
12:00 p.m. • 12:55 p.m.

1. Date Rape and Abuse (CSC Public Safety - True Stories From Victims) B-10
2. Self Defense - “On The Alert” (Sgt. Ben Mance-Morrow Police Dept.) C-32

3. Ecstasy to Ice:The Design is a Killer (Topic/Addiction - Anchor Hospital) B-15
4. Anxiety Disorders (Anxiety Disorder Institute of Atlanta) B-13

5. Are You Still Dying For a Cigarette? (Clayton General Hospital) B-11

1:00 p.m. - 2:00 p.m.

1. The Devastating Effects of Alcohol and Drugs-Panel Discussion
(Arrive Alive-Alison; MADD-Parent; Injured Student;

NAAC-Lenore; Student Recovery) B-15
2. Building Healthy Relationships/Friendships (Clayton General Hospital) B-13

3. “AIDS: A Compassionate Response” (National Association for

People with AIDS) B-10
4. Taking Care ofMyself and My Body
(Atlanta Women’s Medical Center) B-11

A wellness ’’box lunch” will be featured by CSC Food
Services from 11:30 AM-1:00 PM.

FAMILY NIGHT SPAGHETTI DINNER - 10/19/90

Tickets for the dinner will go on sale on October 8,1990,
in the Dean of Students office, room C-57. Only advance
tickets will be sold, none will be available at the door.

PRICE; $3.00 for adults and $2.00 for children (under 12)
See the film brochure for more details.



ENTERTAINMENT
PrettyWoman Opens Fall ScheduleAt Clayton State Cinema
Box-Office Blockbuste** Is First Of
Six Fall Films Coming To Campus

The General Entertainment
Committee's film schedule opens with
Pretty Woman on Friday, September 28.
PrettyWomanwill be shown four times on
that date. TTie first screening will take
place at 1:15 p.m., with three additional
screenings at 6:30, 8:35, and 10:40 p.m.
All screenings will be in Room G-132.
This will be the first of six feature films
this quarter.

As ofSeptember 6, PrettyWoman
had earned $169.2 million at the box of-
fice,making it the biggest film of the year.
As of this writing, the film was still show-
ing at first-run theaters in the area.

The 119-minute, R-rated feature
was one of the surprise hits of the current
year. Opening in the spring, the film
continued to attract large audiences through-
out the summer.

Julia Roberts, in the title role,
plays a Hollywood hooker, who gets picked
up by a handsome Wall Street mogul,
played byRichard Gere. David Ansen, in
Newsweek, wrote, “Originality is not Pretty
Woman’s selling point. It is a combina-
tion of Cinderella, Pygmalion, The Owl
and the Pussycat, and innumerable hooker-
with-a-heart-of-gold comedies.”

Ms. Roberts, a twenty-two year-
old from Smyrna,Georgia, hasmade quite
a splash in the last few years. Her first

major role was in Mystic Pizza, in 1988.
She fit in well with the fcinale ensemble in
Steel Magnolias, playing Sally Fields
daughter. At the current time, she can also
be seen in Flatliners, playing a medical
student obsessed with death. Her next
feature will be Sleeping with the Enemy,
in which she will portray an abused wife.

Her costar, Richard Gere, is,
according to David Ansen, “...his least
narcissistic performance because for a

change, he gets to turn over the sex-object
role to his costar.”

In addition to the feature, the
General Entertainment Committee will
also be featuring a kiddie film with this
and all other R and PG-13-rated films.
The kiddie film on September 28 will be
Disney’sThe JourneyofNattyGann. The
kiddie film will be shown in Room G-127
at 6:30 and 8:35 p.m. Parents are invited
to enjoy the kiddie film with their chil-
dren, particularly if they feel that they are
too young to be left alone.

General Entertainment’s feature
films are open to all members of the cam-
pus community. In addition, students,
faculty, and staff are allowed to bring
guests, at no cost, as well. G-132 has 225
theater-style seats; however, the largest
crowds are usually at the 6:30 and 8:30
p.m. screenings.

Dick TracyHits The CSC Screen
$100 Million-i- Summer Smash
Stars Beatty, Madonna And A
Host ofOther Big Names

Dick Tracy, another $100 mil-
lion pluswinner at the summer box office,
will be the feature film on Friday,October
12. This PG-rated film will be a kiddie-
adult combination and will be screened at
1:15,6:30,8:30, and 10:30 p.m. in Room
G-132.

In addition to the obvious stars,
Warren Beatty and Madonna, Dick Tracy
features a number of Hollywood legends
frequently buried under heavy makeup.
A1 Pacino co-stars as crime boss. Big Boy
Caprice and Dick Van Dyke portrays a

corrupt district attorney. According to
David Ansen, of Newsweek, “Dustin
Hoffman contributes a pricelessly funny
cameo as the deathly white Mumbles, an
invaluable informant incapable of utter-
ing adistinguishableword. Pacino, never
known for comedy and almost unrecog-
nizable in his makeup, turns Big Boy into
a memorably funny slimeball, issuing com-
mands in guttural spurts, his words trying
to keep pace with his twisted, overheated
thoughts.”

The performer who is the most
fun to watch is newcomer Charlie Korsmo,
a youngster who does a great job at por-
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GibsonAndHawn Bring Romance
andExcitement To G-132

There are two

reasons to seeBird on a
Wire -Mel Gibson and
Goldie Hawn. They light
up the screen in this
action-packed romantic
comedy from John
Badham, director of
Stakeout.

This second
feature of the academic
year will take place on

Friday, October 5.
Screenings will be at

1:15, 6:30, 8:30, and
10:30 p.m. All four of
the screeningswill take
place in Room G-132.

Mel Gibson
plays a former govern-
mentwitness hiding from
the mob, whose romance
with old flame Goldie
Hawn is reignited when
she accidentally meets

him. She inadvertently
exposes his true identity
and plunges them into a

cross-country run for
their lives.

Jim Whaley,
hostofthe nationally syn-
dicatcd PBS television program Cinema
Showcase, says thatBirdon aWire is “...a
roller coaster of a movie with hot action
and wild humor! This bird soars!”

Bird on a Wire was

ranked eighth in the top ten box office
movies for the summer, having earned

$70 million as of September 4.
The kiddie film for this R-rated

feature will be Disney’s semi-classic
comedy The ShaggyDA. All Dean Jones
fans should try not to miss this one. The
Shaggy DA. will be shown at 6:30 and
8:30 p.m. in Room G-127.

traying a cute orphan kid tagging after
Dick Tracy. Sure, the kid is precocious,
but he does add to the film.

AcademyAward-winnerWarren
Beatty produced, directed, and starred in
this multi-million dollar blockbuster based
on Chester Gould’s classic American comic

strip. He bought the rights to the film in
1985 and envisioned it as a stylized comic-
strip movie that would re-create his child-
hood first impressions of the comic strip.

Round up the family, kick back,
and enjoy some simple-minded pleasure
for free.
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Jamaican National Team Star Signed To Play For Lakers
A star of Jamaica’s National

Senior Basketball Team has signed a schol-
arship to play at Clayton State College,
according to Mason Barfield, athletic di-
rector and head men’s basketball coach.

Paul M. Reid, a 24-year old from
The Parish of Saint Andrews, Jamaica,
gives Coach Barfield eight players for the
College’s first basketball team, scheduled
to open play on November 12 against
Piedmont College.

Older than the traditional fresh-
man, Reid could easily become the team

leader. “The thing that impressed me

most was his hunger to get a college edu-

cation,’’ Barfield said. “Where a lot of

people take education for granted, he will
put an extra effort into it, both on the court
and in the classroom.’’

Reid graduated from Kingston
CollegeHigh School inKingston, Jamaica
in June, 1984. After high school, he spend
two years as an assistant geologist in the

Geological Survey Department and later
served as a technical assistant to hydrolo-
gists for Jamaica’s Underground Water

Authority. He also worked on special
projects sponsored by the Canadian Inter-
national Development Agency and the
United Nations International Organiza-
tion.

A 6-foot-6 forward, Reid played
basketball in high school and on Jamaica’s
Juvenile Team (under 19 years of age)
)beforeJoining the National Senior Team.
Playing in an 8-team “super league” last
year, Reid averaged 25 points, 10 re-

bounds, 4 assists, 3 steals and and 2 blocked
shots, numbers that paralleled his senior

year in high school.
“His association with the Jamai-

can basketball team has allowed him to

u^avel and have an opportunity to make
connections in other countries,” Coach
Barfield said. “Although we haven’t seen
(SeeReid on page 12)

SpecialPhoto/CSCPublic Information

PaulReid (center), amember of theJamaicanNational Basketball team, iscongratu-
lated by CSC Head Coach and Athletic DirectorMason Barfield (left) after signing
a basketball grant-in-aid to play for the Lakers inaugural team. Also on hand to

welcome the 6-6 freshman was Robert C. Bolander (right). Dean of Students.

Lakers SquadAdds Swingman
And Guard/Forward

Two more players have signed
grants-in-aid toplay onClayton State Col-
lege’s first basketball team, according to

Mason Barfield, athletic director and head
men’s basketball coach.

Recent signees, bringing the
team’s total to ten, were Thomas Knox, a
6-4, 190-pound guard/forward from Pal-
mettoHigh School; and, Isang Nkanang, a
6-4, 176-pound swingman from North
Fulton High School.

Knox, who has been enrolled at

Clayton State since the Spring Quarter,
transferred from Snead State Junior Col-

lege in Boaz, Alabama. The son of Mr.
and Mrs. James W. Knox of Fairbum, he
is a 1988 graduate ofPalmetto High School
and will enterClayton State’s program as

a collegiate sophomore.
Knox earned three varsity bas-

ketball letters at Palmetto, averaging 18

points and six rebounds from his small

SpecialPhoto/CSC Public Information

Isang Nkanang (seated, center) gets ready to sign a basketball grant-in-aid to play
basketball at Clayton State College while his mother,Mrs. Lavern Nkanang Taylor
(seated, left) and family friend, Mrs. Mary D. Wright (seated, right), smile their
approval. Coach Mason Barfield (standing, right) and Isang’s younger brother,
Idorenyin Nkanang (left), were pleased at the signing of the 6-4 Nkanang, a 1990
graduate ofNorth Fulton High School.

forward position as a senior. He was

named to the All-Region basketball team,
served as vice-president of his senior class
and was involved in a number ofclubs and
activities.

Nkanang, a recent graduate of
North Fulton High School, was a three-

year basketball letterman. Last year, he

averaged 12 points, seven rebounds and
two blocked shots, leading to the “most

improved” player award at the end of the
season. He was named “player of the
week” by a local radio station during the
season. The son of Mrs. Lavern Nkanang
Taylor, Nkanang was a Battalion Adjutant
for the Army ROTC unit at North Fulton

High.

SpecialPhoto/CSCPublic Information
Thomas Knox (seated, left) gets ready to sign a basketball grant-in-aid to play
basketball at Clayton State College while his mother, Mrs. Betty Knox, smiles her
approval. Coach Mason Barfield (standing, left) and Robert C. Bolander, Dean of
Students at Clayton State, were on hand to sign the 6-4 forward/guard, a 1988

graduate of Palmetto High School
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Ozment Named As Lakers
Coached N. Ga. High School Team
Into 1990 State AA Tournament

A successful high school basket-
ball coach has been namedassistant coach
at Clayton State College, according to

Mason Barfield, Athletic Director and head
men’s basketball coach. Jeff Ozment,
who led his Gilmer County High School
team into the state tournament last year,
will begin his new duties at Clayton State
on September 1. Two weeks later, he and
Coach Barfield will begin preseason
drills for the Lakers’ inaugural basketball
season.

“We are pleased to have some-

one of Jeffs abilities and background to

join us atClayton State,” Coach Barfield
said. ‘ ‘He has demonstrated, both during
his playing days at Berry College and his
coaching there and in high school, that he
has the personality to communicate with
young people.

“We were looking for someone
who had theirpriorities straight andwould
fit into our program here,” Barfield con-

tinned,
‘ ‘and Jeff is that person...he knows

that there’s more to it that just basket-
ball.”

Aftermaking all-area basketball
and baseball teams at Cave Springs High
School, Ozment was awarded a full ath-
letic scholarship to attend Berry College
in Rome. He made good the opportunity
by becoming a four-year letterman with
the Vikings, and served as team captain
during his senior year.

Ozment began his coaching ca-

reer as a junior varsity coach at Berry
College in 1985. After two seasons there,
he became head coach atGlennville High
School in south Georgia, coaching both
junior varsity and varsity teams. A year
later, he began a two-year stint atGilmer
High in Ellijay, and directed his 1989-90

r———————————— 1

Í WEIGHT ROOM |
j SCHEDULE ¡
I FALL QUARTER, I

j 1990 j
I (9/24/90 - 12/6/90) |
I I
I Monday: 7:30 a.m. to 8:00 p.m. * |
I Tuesday: 7:30 a.m. to 4:20 p.m. * |
I Wednesday: 7:30 a.m. to 8:00 p.m. |
I Thursday: 7:30 a.m. to 8:00 p.m. ♦ ■

I Friday: 7:30 a.m. to 4:20 p.m. * ■

I Saturday and Sunday: Closed |

I ^Exception: No visitorswhenWeight jI Training class is in session (9:45- ¡j 10:35 a.m. Tue. & Thurs., 11:05-11:55 ■

L.m. Mon. & Fri.) I

team to a 17-9 record and to the Region
8AA North Championship. Ranked 9th in
Georgia, his team lost to top-ranked East
Rome in the state tournament

Gilmer is expected to be even

better this year. “With so many returners
back, all of whom are good kids, it made
this a really rough decision,” Ozment said
of taking theClayton State position. “But,
I ’ vealways wanted to coach on the college
level, and 1 had to jump when the opportu-
nity came.”

Ozment’s wife, employed as a

resource assistant in theOffice ofCommu-
nity Services at Clayton State, also was a

star basketball player at Berry College.
Sandra, who graduated from Johnson High
School in Gainesville and Truett-McCon-
nell College in Cleveland, earned a bache-
lor’s degree in business administration from
Berry. In 1986, she was named to the first
team NAIA All-American Basketball team
and the Kodak All-American Basketball
team. In addition, she was honored by the
Atlanta Tip-Off Club as Georgia’s NAIA
Player of the Year.

Clayton Statewill play a 27-game
schedule during its inaugural season, be-
ginning with a November 12 home game
against Piedmont College. The season

will continue through the end of February
and theNAIA District 25 Tournament will
be played March 2-6,1991.

President
(continued from page 1)
thatwe call ‘ ‘outcomes. ’ ’ These skills are
communication and critical thinking, and
the perspectives are aesthetic, contempo-
rary, historical, mathematical, scientific,
and value. You will be hearing much
more about these outcomes in yourclasses
this fall.

This letter can touch on only a

few of the many activities, programs, and
developments that you will be partof this
year. Pleaseavail yourselfof the opportu-
nities to get involved in college life. Watch
the bulletin boards, read The Bent Tree,
listen for announcements in class, attend
some of the excellent Lyceum programs,
and take as full advantage as you can of
the many activities on our campus. I wish
you many rewarding and challenging ex-

periences during your time at Clayton
State College.

Cordially,

Harry S. Downs
President

Assistant Basketball Coach

Special Photo/CSC Public Information

mason Barfield (right), athletic director and head basketball coach at Clayton State

College,welcomes his new assistant, JeffOzment, to the Lakers. Ozment,who begins
work on September 1, and Barfield, who began almost a year ago to put together
Clayton State’s first athletic program,will begin preseason basketball drills in mid-
September. The College will open its inaugural season on November 12 at home

against Piedmont College.

INTRAMURAL SCHEDULE - FALL QUARTER 1990

Organizational Meeting -12:05 PM E-39
Flag Football Team rosters due in PE Office by 12 Noon on October 8

Badminton Free Play
(5:00 - 7:00 PM)

GYM

September 25, October 2,9,16, 23, 30
November6,13,14 (Singles) November
20,27, December 4

Flag Football
(12:05 & 1:15 PM)

October 11,18,25, November 1,8, 15

Co-ed Volleyball
(12:05 PM) Gym

October 16,23, November 6,13, 20

Reid (continued from page 11)
that much of him, a person who has his
kind of commitment is a pretty good
gamble.”

Reid became interested in Clay-
ton State College’s baccalaureate degree
program in management while in the States
on a basketball trip. In a letter to College
President, Dr. Harry S. Downs, last May,
Reid said he was interested in the College
because of its record of 100 percent job
placement of graduates.

“This is very impressive in con-
junction with my specific objective of
obtaining education and training for a
broad business background,” he wrote.
“Itwill enable me to become an entrepre-
neur with professional dealings, both lo-
cally and internationally, in areas of ac

counting, computer information systems,
general business and management.”

Clayton State’s entry into athlet-
icswith its first basketball team also inter-
estedReid. “Apartfrom being education-
ally interested in Clayton State, I would
very much like to be able to participate on
the ground floor of your new basketball
team,” he said.

Earlier signees by Coach Barfield
include Adrian Stevens, a 6-foot guard, 5-
11 guardMatt Bowen ofÇalhoun High, 6-
1 guard/forward Carlos Head of Morrow
Senior High, 6-7 forward/center Vince
Askin of Jackson High, and 6-8 Center
Steve Wilson of Duluth High, 6-9 center

Jay Booth of Madison County High, and
6-3 swingman Pat Lee of North Clayton
Senior High.


